Minutes of Garve & District Community Council meeting
held 3rd Feb 2015 in Garve Village Hall

Present: Kenny MacLean (Chairman), Jean Hollingdale (Secretary), Jean Bailey (Treasurer), Jennifer Haslam, Sue Tarr (Minute Sec); Cllr Ian Cockburn.

The Chairman welcomed everyone and opened the meeting at 7pm.

Apologies: Eliza Leslie Melville, Bob Moir.

Declarations of Interest: none.

Chairman’s Comments: The Chairman was unable to attend Ward Forums in the previous month. Cllr Cockburn summarized that the policing priorities would stay the same, similarly fire service; recruitment for fire-fighters an ongoing problem. Consultation has started for the West Highland and Islands Development Plan. The area covers west of the Gorstan junction so affects part of the G&DCC area. Larger villages i.e. Ullapool, Gairloch have areas zoned for expansion; smaller villages can develop their own plans and remaining areas come under the countryside plan. There is to be a Biosphere event in Garve Village Hall on Tues 10th Feb at 1pm. There will be a joint service on Easter Sunday in Contin Church.
All G&DCC agendas, minutes and dates of future meetings are all available on the website www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict  They are also available at Garve PO, on Garve and Achnasheen Village notice boards, in the AGNV and on the AGNV website, direct from the Secretary on gdcc@fsmail.net, tel/fax 01997 414201 and at every G&DCC meeting. Correspondence should be directed to gdcc@fsmail.net  

Approval of minutes of the meeting held 6th Jan 2015: proposed by Jennifer Haslam and seconded by Jean Bailey.
Approval of minutes of Fundraising Sub Committee meeting held 18th Jan 2015: proposed by Kenny MacLean and seconded by Jean Bailey.

Matters Arising: Dingwall Court closed last week.

E-On Liaison Group – following discussion about turbine transport issues at the previous meeting, Sue Tarr suggested that PC Beverly be invited to the liaison group meeting. All agreed; also consider inviting a representative from Contin and other communities affected by the transport and BEAR.

Community Hydro Scheme at Garbat – no response from Strathpeffer CC.
SSE Traffic Lights east of Garve – no response.

Flooding at Garve Hall – the gully sucker has been and cleared the drain.

Grudie crash barrier – another car has crashed on that corner on 20th Jan. HC have ref no for the job.
Potholes – following the cold weather potholes are developing quickly throughout the area. Anyone who sees a pothole please report it online via HC website to get it repaired quickly.

Resurfacing – BEAR is resurfacing the stretch of road along Loch Garve side this month. A convoy system will be in operation. 

Garve Level Crossing – on 9th Jan there were more problems at Garve when the power went off. Garve does have back up batteries but it appears these still had problems. Lochcarron CC had correspondence from Network Rail concerning Strathcarron level crossing where barriers remain in the raised position in a power cut. The national protocol is that emergency services should not cross the level crossing unless permission is received from Network Rail. Sec to write to Network Rail to ask for details about how Garve level crossing operates in the event of a power cut.
Recycling bins at Garve – HC is aware of the puddle problem. HC policy now is to remove paper and can banks as people are using their blue wheelie bins instead.

Over 60’s Dinner – G&DCC are currently reviewing the over 60’s dinner invite list.  If you turn 60 this year and would like to be included, or you would like your name removed from the list, please contact the Secretary on gdcc@fsmail.net on 01997 414201.  The Community Council would also appreciate any feedback or suggestions you have on this yearly event.
Police Report: 7 persons have been charged with speeding offences and one for driving without an MOT.
Co-option – the vacancy for a community councillor has been advertised on the G&DCC website. Members agreed to set a deadline of 20th Feb for names to be submitted. The vote by secret ballot will take place at the next meeting (3rd March in Achnasheen).
Two names have come forward: Jock Logie, Grudie and Ruari Matheson, Fannich.
Treasurer’s Report: 
	Balance brought forward
	2593.11
	

	
	
	

	Senior Citizens Fund – No change
	650.72
	650.72

	
	
	

	Bench Fund – No change
	100.00
	100.00

	
	
	

	War Memorial – No change
	140.86
	140.86

	
	
	

	Community Fund –transferred from Treasurers account (Fundraising)
	1016.28
	1016.28

	
	
	

	Treasurers Account b/fwd –Admin costs of CC
	1701.53
	

	Transfer to Community Fund
	-1016.28
	685.25

	
	
	

	Carried forward
	
	£2593.11


The treasurer has set up a new heading in the funds, and transferred money from the Treasurer’s account to that. This money has been raised by the community council and will be separate from HC Grant income.

Friends of Garve War Memorial is still going through the process of setting up a bank account; once it is finalised G&DCC can transfer the War Memorial money over.

Correspondence: June Ross – Re Fly tipped rubbish at Achnasheen; E-On Leanne Taylor – Thanks; BEAR – Road resurfacing west of Tarvie – 9th February to 20th February – 10mph convoy traffic – 7am to 7pm.  Outside working hours the traffic management will be removed and a speed limit of 30mph; Highland Third Sector – Event Update; HC – Allan Hogg – Re Repair Of Grudie Crash Barrier; Scottish Rural Parliament – News Letter; Scottish Rural Action – Membership Form; Robbie Bain – BEAR  Resurfacing Tarvie West; Lucy Robison – Biosphere Meeting Garve Village Hall Tuesday 10th February 2015; RCOP – Football Buddying Pilot; Scottish Rural Action – Directors Nomination Reminder; Police Report; Strathpeffer CC– Mins; West Highland And Islands Development Plan; Robbie Bain - Mid Ross District Partnership meeting on  Friday 6th Feb in Dingwall. 
AOB: Jennifer Haslam informed the meeting that ASAP Energy is holding a meeting in Garve Hall in March for the general public to gather views on community energy schemes as part of a project applying to LCT for funding.

Jean Hollingdale reported concerns from members of the community about HC’s proposal to cut back on pre-gritting next winter. If the number of cars per hour travelling after 6pm drops below 20 then HC want to stop the evening pre-gritting. Members felt this was a very important issue that would cause a lot of concern in the community if it goes ahead.

Two parents have also contacted G&DCC about the dangerous road conditions in the morning affecting the Academy school bus recently. The gritter timetable is to have treated the Achnasheen road by 8.30am; the school bus picks up pupils at 8am. The driver has instructions that if the road conditions are dangerous he should wait for the gritter to go ahead, and phone the school informing them the bus would be late. It was noted that in such conditions the gritter is usually a lot later than 8.30. Sec to contact the parents advising they raise the issue with the education dept.

Kenny MacLean reported damage to Achnasheen Village Hall roof caused by the storm, and a loose part of the roof fell off. HC came out to fix it on Mon morning. Cllr Cockburn confirmed there is an emergency contact number available on the website.
Robbie Bain, Ward Manager, now has a twitter account and you can keep up to date with weather related and other local issues by following by visiting www.twitter.com/HCwardmgr6 (you don’t need to register with Twitter to view).
Consultations: BEAR is starting resurfacing work along Loch Garve 9th-20th Feb, during which time a convoy system will operate. 

HC Consultation on customer service points – G&DCC has not received a consultation. Cllr Cockburn to check if we are on the list or not.

Planning: SSE have lodged a screening request to re-align the proposed access track in relation to the new Beauly-Mossford 132kv overhead line on the section between Lochview and Scatwell. The gradients need to be reduced for their machinery. HC requested a new planning application be submitted and Forestry Commission requested the track be retained as a permanent feature.
There is one new planning application, part of which is in our area – Installation of 33kv overhead line Achnasheen – Kinlochewe. Members had no comments.
Date of next meeting:

Tues 3rd March Achnasheen Village Hall at 7pm

Tues 7th April Garve Village Hall at 7pm

Tues 5th May Achnasheen Village Hall at 7pm

Tues 2nd June Garve Village Hall 7pm AGM followed by ordinary meeting.

Produce Show meeting 23rd March at 7pm in Garve Village Hall

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9pm.
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